
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Sunday was a glorious day for your presi-

dent.  We were so full after our meeting at 

the Old Spaghetti Factory in Southcenter 

that she didn’t have to make dinner that 

night.  A few more boots on the ground 

would have been nice, but some things were 

accomplished.  Bob Bryant has been a great 

president of vice.  The Old Spaghetti Facto-

ry was a wonderful place for a meeting—

nice back room all to ourselves, good ser-

vice, great food,--what’s not to love?  And, 

of course, thanks to our Fall Colors Tour 

wagon master, Odd Justad.  In spite of 

promised rain, he was able to get the show-

ers rescheduled for another day so we could 

enjoy our drive in dry, sunny weather.   

Quite an accomplishment!! 

  We don’t want anyone to forget the All 

Chapter Christmas Party being hosted by 

Club Avanti Northwest on Saturday, De-

cember 5, at Buca di Beppo in Lynnwood 

starting at 1:00pm (or, as the military people 

say, 13:00).  We get to drive there in day-

light, and come home before dark.  That 

always makes the rods and cones in my eyes 

happy.  Just hope no one has problems with 

the Washington DOT’s new restrictions on 

405 for those of us traveling north of Belle-

vue.  I must admit I have never figured out 

how things done for my “safety, benefit, 

and convenience” are always more incon-

venient and also cost me a lot more money.  

Maybe we can make a corollary to Murphy’s 

Law.  Anyway, salads, baked rigatoni, chick-

en parmigiana, cheesecake, and beverages 

sounds like a real deal for $26.  Send pay-

ment to:  Alan Basile 

 17731 Spruce Way 

 Lynnwood, WA  98037 

Or call 425-361-2225  or Email:   

 Alanbasile@gmail.com 

See you there. 

  That very efficient president of vice I re-

ferred to earlier has already been busy with 

plans for next year.  He has scheduled 

Lance Lambert (remember him?) to come 

address us in January.  There is also discus-

sion for hosting a table at the Early Bird 

Swap Meet, either the one in February or 

the one in March.  It would be an oppor-

tunity to rehome some Studebaker parts 

that perhaps someone else needs more than 

we do, and, of course, there would be Stu-

debaker literature and a chance to promote 

our favorite marque.  Might even get some 

younger members.  More to be discussed 

later. 

  Although the meeting was lightly attended, 

we did manage to fill most of the officer 

positions.  Eric Larson has graciously volun-

teered to continue as treasurer.  Ditto for 

Bill Hallett as secretary, Walt Thompson as 

parts guru, Bob Bryant as vice president, 

and Bill Schiffer as editor-in-chief.  Only the 

current president failed to sign on for an-

other term, so that will have to be addressed 

at a future meeting.   

  Thanksgiving will be here soon, but it is 

never too soon to remember an attitude of 

gratitude.  In our uncertain world, we want 

to appreciate all the blessings we have been 

so privileged to enjoy and to live each day as 

well as we can.  And remember, experience 

is not what happens to you.  It is what you 

do with what happens to you.  Have a won-

derful Thanksgiving, and we will see you at 

the Christmas Party. 

Yr. Prez,  Greta Justad,  
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MERRY CHRISTMAS!!  
And  A  

 HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 

mailto:Alanbasile@gmail.com


SDC Internationals  

   June 26-July 2nd 2016   52nd SDC International -Warwick, Rhode Island 
   June 18-24 2017              53rd SDC International -South Bend, Indiana 
    September  2018                             54th SDC International  -Seattle Wa? 

 

JANUARY MEETING  
SUNDAY THE 10TH @ 2 PM  

Old Spaghetti Factory Restaurant  

17100 South Center Parkway, Tukwila, WA  
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  I apologize, again, for the "President" 
being late! This seems to be a com-
mon occurrence of late, as our editor 
has had to wait for me to do my job!  

   On Sunday the 15th of November 
our group of eight met at the "Old Spa-
ghetti Factory" at Southcenter for our 
election meeting. Last year our presi-
dent, Greta Justad, agreed to preside 
over our group for one year, but made 
it clear that it would be for only one 
year. The year is coming to an end, 
and so is her presidency. I will miss 
her words of wisdom, and your Lauren 
Bacall like image, that has graced the 
newsletter for the last year. Thanks for 
your service and friendship, now enjoy 
your well deserved break! Sounds like 
an epitaph but it's not supposed to be 
one, she's not going anywhere.     

   The rest of the officers agreed to 
continue in the positions that they held 
last year. That leaves us with the un-
filled job of president as the only un-
filled position, are there any volun-
teers? Think about the prestige and 
the perks. As always, a list of the offic-
ers is included in the "President." 

  

Mary and I ventured up 
north to the "North  Puget 
Sound" chapter election 
meeting, which was held 

the day before the Seattle chapter 
meeting. Like the Seattle meeting, it 
was their election meeting and also 
had eight attendees. Like the preverb-
al broken record, I asked for update on 
consolidation of the two clubs. Sad to 
say that even though it has been four 
years since I first broached the subject 
to the combined group, it was as 
though it was brand new to some of 
the people in attendance. One lady 
wondered why the NPS chapter didn't 
peruse consolidation with the What-
com County chapter, rather then the 
Seattle chapter. To which I responded 
that we had been talking for years 
about the consolidation, and because 
we have a number of members that 
are already members of both Seattle 
and NPS. I also mentioned that the 
Whatcom Co chapter had not shown 
any interest in joining it's southern 
neighbors. Editor, Pat Knappert, indi-
cated that he would get and adviso-
ry questionnaire out to the members, 
to be better judge the mood of the 
members. The comment was made 
that club bylaws would require that any 
consolidation would require dissolving 
one of the chapters and the absorption 
of the membership by the remaining 

chapter. Sounds like we are back to 
square one to me! 

  It made me think that maybe we had 
been on the wrong track all along, and 
what we should have been looking 
at should have been exploring a Seat-
tle/Tacoma alliance. We have come a 
long ways to mending the silly rift that 
had kept the two apart for over thirty 
years. In the four years that Mary and I 
have been members of the Tacoma 
chapter I have seen a significant 
change in attitude by the Tacoma club. 
I think that a reunification of Seattle 
and Tacoma, that would have had no 
chance several years ago, might have 
a chance today. Coincidentally Mary 
talked to Don Albrecht on the phone 
and he brought up a Seattle/Tacoma 
alliance as a worthwhile pursuit. I 
would like some feedback on this, so I 
know if I'm just whistling in the wind. 

   For those members who have not 
heard, cancer has returned to haunt 
our good friend and editor Bill Schiff-
er.  Our thoughts are with you, get well 
soon! 

Yr Constantly Humbled Scribe   

Bill Hallett 
 

SECRATARY’S SCRIBBLES 



 

The Washington President                                                                          December 2015 Page 3 

 

SDC  

SPECIAL EVENT 
Meet 

 

Lance Lambert 
Author of 

Fenders, Fins & Friends 

Confessions of a Car Guy 

Old Spaghetti Factory, 17100 SouthCenter Parkway, Tukwila 

Sunday, January 10
th
, 2016 at 2 pm 

Hosted by Greater Seattle Chapter, Studebaker Drivers Club 

Info: Bob Bryant 253-472-6503 or e-mail: rbryant1942@hotmail.com 



Month  Date        Event          Location    Time Information & CONTACT  

January 10  Lance Lambert Talk Old Spaghetti Factory * 2:00 PM  Bob Bryant rbryant1942@hotmail.com  

February 13 & 14 Early Bird Swap Meet 
Chapter Info Booth 

Puyallup Fairgrounds 8:00 AM Bob Bryant rbryant1942@hotmail.com  

February 14  Valentine's Party Charlie's Restaurant ** 3:00 PM Clay & Evelyn Hobelheinrich  clay-
ton.evelyn@comcast.net 

 

March 12 & 13 Almost Spring Swap  Puyallup Fairgrounds 8:00 AM   

March 13 Spring Brake Tech 
Meeting 

Old Spaghetti Factory 
Restaurant 

2:00 PM Bob Bryant  rbryant1942@hotmail.com  

April 9 Hydroplane Museum 
Tour &  Pizza Party 

5917 South 196 St., 
Kent, WA 

Noon Don Andersen djandersen@q.com  

May  15 Show Prep & Go 
Meeting 

 Griot's Garage 3333 
South 38th St, Tacoma 

1:00 PM Bob Bryant rbryant1942@hotmail.com  

May 28-29 NW Overdrive Vancouver Island, B.C.  Vancouver Island Chapter SDC  

June 12 Garage Tour Renton, WA (Subject to 
change) 

TBD rbryant1942@hotmail.com  

June-July 26-2nd SDC International  Warwick, Rhode Island  www.sdcmeet.com  

July 10 All Studebaker Picnic Mud Mountain Dam  Noon rbryant1942@hotmail.com  

August 5th-7th CanAm Zone Meet Kamloops, BC  Southern Interior Chapter SDC  

August 13 After Zone Meet 
Meeting 

Old Spaghetti Factory 
Restaurant 

2:00 PM rbryant1942@hotmail.com  

August 27 Open House Car Show LeMay Family Collection 
Marymount 

8:00 AM lemaymarymount.org  

Sept 10 Drive Your Studebaker 
Day 

TBD    

Oct TBD Fall Colors Tour TBD    

Nov  13 Events Planning 
Meeting 

TBD 2:00 PM   

Dec TBD SDC/AOAI Christmas 
Party 

TBD    

2016 Greater Seattle Chapter SDC Events Calendar 

Note: Greater Seattle Chapter events are shown in bold.  All events subject to change due to unforeseen conditions or 

the whim of the organizer.   *Spaghetti Address 17100 Southcenter Pkwy –Tuckwilla **Charlie’s Restaurant 113 E 

Main Puyallup Note: Greater Seattle Chapter events are shown in bold.  All events subject to change due to unfore-

seen conditions or the whim of the organizer.   *Spaghetti Address 17100 Southcenter Pkwy –Tuckwilla **Charlie’s 

Restaurant 113 E Main Puyallup Note: Greater Seattle Chapter events are shown in bold.  All events subject to 
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Thank You Donovan Albrecht  
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CARS FOR SALE 
1946 Champion Skyway Business 
Coupe Solid all original NW car. 
Only 2140 of this body style were 
produced in ‘46. # speed/od, 60,446 
miles on odometer , is radio delete. 
Some rust in RR fender, on drip rail 
of trunk. Needs paint and uphol-
stery. Missing one door panel & 
headliner. Package shelf curtain still 
there. Rluns but needs brakes & has 
exhaust manifold leak. $6,000 Pho-
tos available. stu-
demary@comcast.net  
425-413-3958 
 
1959 Silver Hawk  6 Cyl. 3 spd/
OD, HH, Straight body, no rust, 
never wreaked. Have nearly all trim. 
Runs & drives. Mechanically re-
stored by Chuck tubens. Everything 
works. Long list of new parts. Car is 
still at Tubens home. Also selling off 
tools and small equipment. Have 
hydroponics growing equipment. 
Need place to live and grow,could 
make them a lot of money! Dave 
Toney Call anytime 503-701-8675 
 
1960 Hawk   Purchased by me in 
1963 now at 146,000 miles.  Needs 
paint, engine overhaul and seat re-
upholstering.  Not driven since 
stored in my garage in 1987.  In-
cludes many uninstalled NOS parts 
and matching seat fabric.  $7000. 
Ern Anderson,  
425-822-9716 
 
1960 Lark Regal VIII Hardtop 
Good running V8w/AT, TT. Clean 
interior, working radio, good glass 
and chrome, no rust in floor or 
trunk. A sharp, clean good looking 
car. Trans shifts ok, but has issues 
and will need  
attention in future. White over red. 

1st $4,000 takes. Will consider trade 
for decent 1950 Land Cruiser or pre-
war, no projects. Scott 503-397-5542 
 
1963 Avanti R2 AT, Red over red, 
numbers match, newer paint/
upholstryPro maintained. Second in 
class at two concourses, many show 
awards. Looks, runs great, 122k 
miles. Dave 503-256-0229 or 
ddgay@sbcgobal.net, Leave mes-
sage. 

 
PARTS FOR SALE   

 
1959 Studebaker 259 V8 engine 
and automatic transmission   $750 
refundable!  Engine rebuilt about 
30K ago. Head gaskets need to be 

replaced and needs carb. I can deliv-
er. If you're not satisfied, I will re-

fund some or all your money.  
More pictures available upon re-
quest  $750 OBO Lee 360 638 

0297  cell 425 774 2908  
1949-54 C-cab Hood $100 
1949-53 C-cab grill $50 
1937 Coupe Express Trans. $150 
1954 Champion 3 spd/od Trans $50 
1960 Hawk 3 spd/od $100 
1-Ton foldable engine hoist $100 
1953-61 C/K back window/trim 
nice $100 1953 Commander fan 
shroud $50 
The Dalles, Or. Steve Hudson 541-
993-3540  or: steve-
hudson99@hotmail.com 
 
Parted out 1965 Daytona  lots 
of exterior/interior parts. Gas 
Tank  Headlight Bezels (2) Tail-
light Housings w/lens & trim (4) 
Heater core, wipers & linkage (2) 
Headlight housings (2) Sealed 
beam lights (2) Steering column 
wiring Window & door handles 
(8) Exterior door handles (5) 
Black seat belts (6) All parts sold 
OBO Phil Peters 503-244-1608 
pjpeters@aol.com 

 
STUDEBAKER LITERATURE  
 Owners Manuals, Shop Manuals, 
Parts Books, Sales Catalogs & fold-
ers, Paint Chip books, Salesman’s 
data books for 1914 to 1966 cars & 
trucks. Have 1,000’s of original Stu-
debaker literature., history and phots 
books and back issues of Turning 
Wheels $2 @.  Special prices for 
SDC members. Overstock spe-
cial1956 Passenger car shop manuals 
(also used ‘57 &’58. supplements $15  
Bruce Kerslake 360-254-1461 or: 
brucekerslake@gmail.com 
 

OPPORTUNITIE 
 Partner with owner to restore 1956 
Sky Hawk. Owner will agree to 
agreed current value., share cost of 
agreed upon work and parts.  
Partner  to supply labor and a rea-
sonable schedule to completion.  
At sale, funds split 50/50.  
 Reply to Editor this newsletter.  

STUDE STUFF FOR SALE 

tel:360%20638%200297
tel:360%20638%200297
tel:425%20774%202908


    
2015 Greater Seattle SDC Chapter Officers  

President: Greta Justad     6302 164th Ave SE Bellevue 98006                  stude21@juno.com 
Vice President:: Bob Bryant    1515 South 59th Street, Tacoma, WA 98408    rbryant1942@hotmail.com 
Treasurer.: Eric Larson           8317 189 Ave E Bonney Lake 98391                 badcow1@comcast.net            
Secretary: Bill Hallett              22620 10 Ave S. Seattle, Wa. 98198                    31redrooster@comcast.net 
Web Master: Tom Noller       Des Moins, Iowa                                                 twintraction@gmail.com   
Editor: Bill Schiffer                813 217 Pl NE, Sammamish, 98074                    bischiffer@frontier.com  
Parts: Walt Thompson           1316 SW 160 St., Seattle, 98166                           206-243-0149   

Scrap Book.: Donovan Albrecht    22605 SE 4th. Samammish 98074      dalbrecht@msn.com  

Can Am Zone National Officers  
National Director James Bell, 3951 Wynn Rd. Bellingham Wa.              studenut@comcast.net 
Zone Coordinator Lynn Fletcher, 6 Agur Court. Summerland BC              lynn_fletcher@hotmail.xom 
Regional Manager Ralph Kirby, Spokane, Wa.       donna_shepard@msn.com 

MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION 
 

LOCAL MEMBERSHIP   
Note: It is a prerequisite that all local members also belong to SDC International. Insurance for club activities is only 
available through the International Club.  Contact  national club directly or the local Treasurer for information  
(given below).    National Member # _________________________ 

 

 

NATIONAL MEMBERSHIP 

For information e-mail: sdc@cornerstonereg.com Payment may be made by check or money order (make payable to SDC) in  

U.S. funds or: new members may use Visa or Master card by calling : 763-420-7829.  Complete this application and send with 
payment to: SDC C/O  P.O. BOX 1743, Maple Grove, MN. 55311-6715  Annual dues are $24.00 (1st yr only) $31 renewal   
 
 

GREATER SEATTLE CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  

Greater Seattle Chapter dues are due January 1st each year and are for a one year period. Dues are $25/year for 
club Newsletter in print, or $13/year for e-mail version. Dues are prorated per month for dues collected throughout 
the year. Make check payable to: SDC GSC  
Mail check to: SDC gsc Eric Larson 8317 189 Ave E Bonney Lake, Wa. 98391    Info @ E-mail: :  badcow@w-link.net  
                      
NAME:_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
SPOUSE:____________________ ADDRESS______________________________________ 
 
CITY_______________________________STATE_ ___ Zip 98_____ 
 
E-mail____________________ SIGNATURE_______________________________________  
 
Studebakers Owned: 1_______________________________________2._______________________________ 
 
3__________________________.________________4._________________________________________________ 

  
More? 5 ____________________________________  6______________________________________________ 
 

  Studebaker on the Web 
Greater Seattle SDC: www.studebakerseattle.com/ 
North Puget Sound: www.northpugetsoundsdc.com 
National Studebaker SDC: studebakerdriversclub.com 
 

 
Studebaker Clubs of the World:httpstudebakerclubs.com/ 
Studebaker Vendors: http://studebakervendors.com/ 
Antique Studebaker Home Page:  
http://dochemp.com/9stude 
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W.C. SCHIFFER, Editor 
813 217th Place N.E.  
Sammamish, Wa. 98074-6801 

The Washington 

  

1951 Champion Business Coupe 


